
MINUTI]S
FORT BI]I{D COUNTY TOLL ]IOAD AL:THORI'I]Y

hJovembet 15,2017

The Roard nf Ditectors (the "l}oatd") of the Fort Bend Counry To11 Road Authotiq, (the
"Authr:riry*") met in tegular session, opefl to dre public, on I'Jovember 15, 2A17, *t the offices of the
Gteater Fort Bencl Economic Development Council, One Fluor L)aniei f)rive, Sugar Land, 'f'exas,

and the ro11 :n as called of the members of the Board:

James l). Condrev,l)DS
Bobbie A. Tallas
Chades Rencher
l)ean Hrbacek
S7illiam D. Idee, IIl

Chairman
Vice Chairman
Sectetar\r

Assistant Secretary

Treasurer/As sistant \rice Chairman

and all of the above wt:te present except l)irector Hrbaceh, thus constituting a quorum.

Also present for tll or part of the met:tilg rverc; Jeff 
\ff/iley of Greater Fort Bend Economic

Development Council; Cr:hn Patish of Statehouse Consultants; Richard Stolleis and Charies Dean of
Fort Bend County; Gary Gehbauer and Dave Johnson r:f Brorvn & Gay Iingineers, Lic" ("BGli");
lvlichael Stone, Phil Martin, and Megan Browne of Mil<e Stone Associates ("MSA"), Inc; Richard L.
Muller, Jr., Sluma Jalalpour, Jenny Salgado, and I(eely Campbell of fl'he h,Iuller Lar,v Group. A hst of
others in attendance is attached"

I)irector Condrev called rhe mectrng to order

RECE]Y}i PUtsLIC CQMMTNTS

f)mector Conclrey opened the meeting to receive public commefl.ts"

N{r. Hale prescnted and revie'uved a packet of information regarding Halex Oil Corporation, a

copy of which is attached in the Board Book. Mr. Haie expressed his interest in an oil, gas, and mineral
Iease for 5 acres of land located in the Authoriw.

eSIirsEl.JT ,{GEbJpA

Director Talias moved to approve all items on tlre conseflt agenda, rvhich includes: (1) tlre
meetrrrg nrinutes ftom October 18, 2017; (2) thc bookkeeper's report, including payment of bi11s; and
(3) the operating report. Director Kee seconded the motion, rvhich was approved by unrnimous votc.
Copies of documents related to consent agenda items are included in the attached Board llook"

Mr. Stone nnd N{r" Gehbauer discussed the City of Hnuston's (the "Crry") plans to rxtend
Hillcroft Avenue betrveen Fondren Road and FM 2234. Mr. Gehbauer noted that the Ci.y- is exploring
the option to install ficcess toads on each side of the liort Bend Parkway'Ii:ll Road" "Ihe project,uvould
be financed in part by Fort Bend Counfy, but the rorcl is iocated in the City of Houston.



ITESTPARK EXTENSION. PROTE,CT B

Mr. Stone reported on the status of the Westpark Extension. He noted that the road opened
on Novemb er 7 ,201.7 . Mr. Stone reviewed and recommended approval of Supplemental Agteement
No. 5 to the Toll Systems Implementation Agreement with TransCore, LP. Following teview and
discussion, Director I(ee moved to approve Supplemental Agreement No. 5 with TransCote, subject
to approval by Commissioners Court. Director Tallas seconded the motion, which was apptoved by
unanimous vote.

Mr. Stolleis discussed and reviewed a project timeline for Phase Two of the Westpark
Extension.

ITESTPARK CORRIDOR MANAGE,MENT

Mr. Muller reviewed the draft term sheet for a ftails to tails lease and operating agreement with
the City of Eagle Lake. Mr. Muller noted that Ms. Stinson is working rvith the City of Eagle Lake to
produce a term sheet that is acceptable to the City of Eagle Lake and the Authority.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.

Secretary, Board of Directors

(sEAL)
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